





Marine Mammals:

e Additional data collection should be carried out to evaluate marine mammal use in the
area throughout the year;

e Multi-year repetition of sampling periods should be undertaken to provide a more robust
basis for inter-annual comparisons that will inform the determination of effects from
baseline conditions;

e If CSTV's turbine installation occurs outside of periods of peak Harbour Porpoise
presence, consider using recorded clicks to test the detection range of hydrophones pre
and post installation;

» Data interpretation from hydrophones should be conducted by a qualified acoustics
analyst;

e Hydrophones used to detect marine mammals should be capable of detecting lower
frequencies typical of baleen whales; and

e Any necropsies should be performed by a certified veterinarian with specialized skills in
this area.

General Comments:

e As information is received during this EEMP, additional measures may be required to
improve environmental effects monitoring;

o Elements of the EEMP may only be discontinued following consultation with NSE and
DFO and obtaining written approval from NSE;

e Unless otherwise approved, reporting of monitoring results must be provided on a
quarterly basis (seasonal) with a full summary provided in an annual report to be submitted
on or before January 1;

e A detailed data management plan and process for sharing data must be provided to NSE
and DFO; and

o Atthe request of NSE and/or DFO, raw data and/or other information from the monitoring
programs must be submitted to provide an independent analysis or review of the
effectiveness of the monitoring programs.

Within one (1) month following deployment of the CSTV TISEC device(s), FORCE m t provide
a status report to NSE and DFO detailing the operational status of all monitoring devices.

FORCE must seek written approval from NSE prior to the deployment of any other demonstration
scale TISEC devices. If deployment of any other demonstration scale TISEC devices are planned
for the period covered by this EEMP, a separate near-field EEMP will be required and FORCE
may also be required to revise the mid-field EEMP. The implementation of a far-field EEMP must
be considered for additional TISEC deployments.

If you have any questions or wish to discuss this in greater detail, please do not hesitate to contact
me at 902-424-7630 or by email at steve.sanford@novascotia.ca.




